
 

 
 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

(25/04/2016)LOWER BULLINGHAM NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN CONSULTATION 
STATEMENT ADDENDUM 

A representation made on behalf of Welsh Water was omitted from the submitted 
Consultation Statement. 

The representation sought the following change to the Lower Bullingham 
Neighbourhood Plan: 

With specific regard to Policy LB8 of the NDP, whilst we are supportive of the 
provisions of the criteria set out and the background/justification -  in particular 
criterion a), criterion c) and criterion e) - we feel the rewording of criterion a) to read 
as follows would provide assurance and clarity that any improvements to water and 
sewerage infrastructure are undertaken, should they be required:  

a) Infrastructure (including water and sewerage) improvements to mitigate any 
identified impacts on the existing community and/or to service the SUE are 
addressed. 

The suggested change was considered by the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group 
(25/04/2016) and the Parish Council (04/07/2016) but the suggested change was 
considered be a strategic matter affecting Policy HD6 of the Core Strategy. 
Herefordshire Council are best placed to address this matter in the Site Allocations 
Plan or the detailed planning application stage. 

As a result no change was made to the Lower Bullingham NDP. 

All other representations made on the Lower Bullingham NDP are contained and 
addressed in the original Consultation Statement.   

Lower Bullingham Parish Council, November 2016  


